




 
Project Information  

 

Project: Operation Enduring Frigidity 

Funding Source:  Sustainable Campus Environment Fee 

Funding Amount:  $2,740 

Award Code: 1-303692-510012-510104 

Receiving Campus Unit: School of Chemical Sciences 

Unit Financial Contact: Christine Majers, School of Chemical Sciences 

E-mail: cmajers@illinois.edu Phone: 217-244-1749 

Primary Contact: Mark Hewitt, School of Chemical Sciences 

E-mail: mhewitt@illinois.edu Phone: 217-300-2427 

Secondary Contact: Charles Wallbaum, School of Chemical Sciences 

E-mail: wallbaum@illinois.edu  

 
Project Description:    
The School of Chemical Sciences houses a data center in Noyes Laboratory which is the home to 
more than 30 racks of computers. These machines are used by the Chemistry Learning Center, 
which serves all undergraduate students in General Chemistry courses, the departments of 
Chemistry and Chemical and Biomolecular Engineering, and are used constantly by faculty and 
graduate students. The goal of this project is to make the server room more energy efficient so as to 
reduce both the financial and environmental impact on the university.   
 
This is a multi-phase project with the plan being each phase will take steps towards energy 
reduction. (1) Install power monitors in the panels so we can collect data on how much electricity is 
consumed by the machine room, (2) Contain the cold aisle so that hot and cold air do not mix, (3) 
install new hardware into the HVAC units so that they can communicate with each other so they 
will not fight, and (4) install a heat exchanger for use during winter. Steps 3 and 4 are planned for a 
future date. 


